
 

November 18, 2019 
 
 
Mr. Osvaldo L. Gratacós 
Compliance Advisor Ombudsman 
International Finance Corporation 
2121 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington DC 20433 
 
 
Subject: IFC Response to the CAO Assessment Report on Wings Group, #32208, 
Indonesia. 
 
 
Dear Mr. Gratacós: 
 
IFC would like to thank the CAO for the assessment report on Wings Group, #32208, Indonesia. 
 
We are pleased to see confirmation that the company involved is neither directly nor indirectly 
financed by the IFC and that our view on eligibility is reflected.  
 
IFC remains committed to pursuing a satisfactory outcome. 
 
The IFC project team will support the CAO staff as required during the voluntary dialogue process, 
the next step of the process. 
 
 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Kim-See Lim 
Portfolio Manager  

Industry Department 
 
 
 


